	
	Greenfield Police Department


Memo

To:  
Chief Hartman




From: 
Deputy Chief McMichael


Date: 
November 16, 2023
Re:
Surplus Equipment Online Auction
Chief Hartman,

I am requesting to use an online auction company called govdeals.com to sell off some of our surplus equipment and miscellaneous items we no longer have use for.  If approved, I will compile a list of items that will be auctioned.

I spoke with Clerk-Treasurer Elmore and City Attorney Morelock this morning about using this business.  This is an acceptable way of auctioning surplus items and the business has been approved by the Indiana Office of Technology and is listed as approved on their website (in.gov/iot/internet-auctions/).  I was requested to confirm this information by both the Clerk-Treasurer and City Attorney to satisfy Indiana Code pertaining to Internet Sales.
A request to use this company will need to be presented to the Board of Public Works and Safety.  If approved, I will compile a list of items that will be auctioned to be presented to the Board at a later date.  Ms. Elmore informed me that all proceeds will go back into the City General Fund.

This site works similar to E-Bay.  We will list items to be sold, with photos, set reserves, length of auction, etc.  Govdeals.com adds a fee to the final price of the item that is sold and we receive the full price paid for the item.  For example, if the item sells for $100, the buyer will pay govdeals.com $100 plus the fee.  Govdeals.com will pay us $100.  They also require the buyer to remove the items from our storage within a set time frame.  They also add disclaimers to the sale that all items are sold as-is with no warranty.

Since the City of Greenfield no longer holds a surplus auction, this is the best way I can find to purge our surplus equipment.

I am happy to answer any questions you may have.
Chuck
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